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The Hiawatha City Council met in a budget work session January 28, 2008. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 6:01 P.M. Council members present: Bob Rampulla, Nancy Melsa, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson. Absent: Vacant Seat. Staff present: City Administrator, Dave Van Dee; Finance Director, Laurie Hebl. Guest present: Dan Hoffman.
Nancy Melsa moved the approval of the agenda, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. 
2007-2008 Budget Discussion
City Administrator Dave Van Dee reviewed the final budget numbers with the City Council reiterating staff additions (Library, Fire Department, Seasonal Park/Rec.), staff wage step increases & City Administrator’s 3.5% annual wage increase, vehicle replacement/addition, equipment request and the actual valuation numbers received from the county auditor.

The final taxable valuation numbers for FY 2009 were $ 253,767,768. This is an increase of $20,202,241 or an 8.65% over last year’s valuation numbers. Valuation increases were due to the growth that occurred in calendar year 2006 and the State mandated equalization factor for Linn County properties (5% residential and 10% commercial) This also reflected an increase over the preliminary projected valuation numbers used in preparing the initial budget.  
Bob Rampulla shared concerns regarding the level of reserve funds. Rampulla would like to see these numbers increase over a period of time. Rampulla stated, “$300,000.00 of reserves does not seem like enough for a city our size”. Dick Olson agreed and requested a slight increase in the city tax levy to allow for the building of the reserve funds.
Council agreed to add an accumulative total of $25,000 to the reserve funds in budget year 2008-2009.

Tax levy rate for the 2007-2008 is currently $13.46518 per 1000, with the accumulative total for reserve fund increase of $25,000 and the adjustment made to employer benefits the proposed tax levy rate for the 2008-2009 budget would reflect a rate of $13.85351. This would be a .38833 property tax increase. 
Finance Director requested the Council to set a public hearing date at the February 20, 2008 council meeting for March 5, 2008 to approve the 2008-2009 budget and certify to the County Auditor’s office by March 15, 2008. 

Linda Bendixen moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:56 P.M., second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried. 
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                                                                                      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor
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